
 
Feeding the World through Service 

 

                                                                                                              

                                                     

 

                                                                                                

 

Congratulations to those Eminence Lions 

Club receiving their Service Chevrons:  Lion 

Marvin Parker (10 years), Rebecca 

Eisenhour (10 years), DG Tom, Treasurer 

Steve Crites (35 years), Sid Eisenhour (10 

years), Secretary Gracie Parker (10 years) 

and Eminence President Katilin 

Moore.  (Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

 

Eminence Lions Club usually has a snack 

during their meeting but put together a 

feast for District Governor Tom and Lion 

Gail. The Buffalo burgers, Grandma’s 

potato salad, those beans and that pecan 

pie were outstanding!  (Photo by Lion Gail 

Robbins) 

Earl Park Community Lions Club President 

Tom Schellenberger, left, and fellow Lions 

put on a Halloween Party every year for 

the children and adults of Earl Park. They 

use the Cardinal Roost Room at their town 

park.  The Club put 2nd VDG Jim Roth on 

the Costume Contest judging team, while 

DG Tom Robbins and Lion Gail handed out 

big sacks of candy to each contestant.  

(Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 
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Zionsville, Carmel and Homeplace Lion 

Clubs joined together in Halloween hats 

to finish up 4 days of Vision Screening, in 

4 different communities, screening 

1,200 students.  In the photo 

below:  Our group from left to right: 

Dave “Mad Hatter” Aschenbach;  down 

in front on his knee looking a little bit 

like Benjamin Franklin is Dan Dumbauld, 

co-chair of the Zionsville Vision 

Screening Committee, Kathy “Calamari” 

Bolander ( Homeplace), Bob “Grateful 

Dead” Fisher;  Pam “Pitcher” Sims, The 

Caribbean Captain Jim Thompson 

(Carmel), Larry “Stovepipe” Woodling 

(Carmel), Bill “Eric the Red” Nesbitt 

(Carmel), Lane “Spider” Sims,  Richard 

“Fuzzy” McKellar, Wayne “Willie” 

Warren.  Not pictured “Lovely” Leeann 

Balta.  (Photo provided by PDG Dick 

McKellar 

 

 

November 2 - Tippecanoe County Fairgrounds, Lafayette. 

Veterans Stand Down provides assistance to local homeless, 

unemployed and disadvantaged veterans and their families.  

Lafayette Lions provided vision screenings and free bags of 

popcorn.  Below:  (L to R)  Cyber Lion Chris Landskron and 

Lafayette Lion Carl Landskron, West Lafayette Mayor John 

Dennis, Lafayette Lions Diane Haby, Dave Ehlers and Bob 

Goldberg.      (Picture taken by PDG Pat Short) 

 

 

Lafayette LC PDG Charlie Short is shown screening a vet.  (Photo by 

PDG Pat Short) 
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Mooresville Lions Club President Randy 

Haymaker presented a 35 year Service Chevron 

to Lion LaRue Brewer while DG Tom Robbins 

gave a 40 year Service Chevron to Lion Robert 

Baldwin.  Congratulations and thank you for 

your service!  (Photo provided by Lion Gail 

Robbins) 

 

 

Shown are Mooresville Lion Greg 

Haymaker, sponsor to new member Jin 

Underhill, and new member Kristen 

Alexander with sponsor MLC President 

Randy Haymaker, both  inducted by DG 

Tom Robbins.  Ladies, welcome to a great 

club!  (Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

Meet a future Leo! Liam Alexander is 

6 1/2 years old, and he announced to 

the Mooresville Lions Club that he 

wants to be in the Leo Club. He also 

shared that he’s the smartest child in 

his 1st grade class!  (Photo by Lion 

Gail Robbins) 
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DG Tom Robbins honored Delphi Lions 

Club with Service Chevrons: Lion Robert 

Arney received his 25 year pin, 

Treasurer Lion David Maxwell his 35 

year pin, Lion Dwaine Ward his 40 year 

pin, presented to them by President 

Adam Blankenberger.   (Congratulations 

to Lion David--he’s a new grandpa!  

(Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 

PDG Bill Penn presented DG Tom with Delphi Lions Club 

check for the State Projects, Indiana Lions Foundation, and 

LCIF. Thank you, Delphi, for being such giving Lions!  (Photo 

by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

PDG Vern Tincher and PID Linda 

Tincher inducted new Lion Sue Fiscus 

into the Spencer Lions Club at the 

celebration of their 90th anniversary.  

Charlotte Query, Cabinet Secretary, is 

not only her sponsor but also gets to 

call the new Lion sister!  (Photo taken 

by Lion Anton Neff) 
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Martinsville Noon Lions Club had a 

beautiful day to celebrate so many 

receiving Service Chevrons. 

Congratulations PDG Ray Blunk, 50 

years; Lion Sam Goodman, 15 years; 

IPP Leroy Postel, 35 years; Lion Dave 

Rinehart, 10 years; Lion Dave Arnold, 

10 years; Lion Dave Travers, 10 years; 

President Betty Maxwell, 10 years; 

Lion Tom Williams, 45 years and DG 

Tom Robbins.   (Photo provided by 

Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

President Betty Maxwell, IPP Leroy Postel receiving 

a Club Excellent Award for Martinsville Noon Lions 

Club from District Governor Tom Robbins.  (Photo 

provided by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

Lafayette Lions held their weekly ParkRun 

at McAllister Park in Lafayette, having 

pushed back start time to 9 am from 8 

am.  Temp at start was just 14*, but 21 

runners showed up!  (Photo provided by 

PDG Pat Short) 
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Thanks to the Paragon Lions Club their 

Community gets a hot Thanksgiving Dinner. 

DG Tom Robbins and Lion Gail (not 

pictured) had the privilege to work beside 

Secretary/Treasurer Edith Ratliff, Randy 

Smith, Rhonda Smith, their daughters 

Skyler & Layla, President Annette Moore 

and her granddaughters (front) Micaela & 

Shelby. The Paragon Lions Club also runs a 

Food Pantry, has Breakfast with Santa, plus 

a Christmas tree with names to take and 

help a child have a beautiful Christmas. 

And that’s just this Season. You are a 

wonderful Community Giving Club. Thanks 

for letting us share some time with 

you. (Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

 

2nd VDG Jim Roth of Battle Ground Lions Club was presented his 

10 year Service Chevron by DG Tom Robbins. Thanks for being a 

Lion, Jim.  (Picture by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

 
27 members joined in on the fun of inducting to new members to 

the Battle Ground Lions Club. Sponsor Lion Art Smith, new Lion 

Robert Mantle, new Lion Mark Kinsey, Sponsor 2nd VDG Jim 

Roth, Battle Ground President Shirley Daulton, DG Tom Robbins. 

Welcome, Robert & Mark, to the greatest Service Club in the 

World.   (Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

 



 
Feeding the World through Service 

        

                                                                                                       

                                                                           

                              

                                                                                                     

Congratulations to Audrey Garrett, 

Zionsville Middle School West student. 

Audrey’s Peace Poster won the District C 

Competition. It will now go to the State 

Competition, which will be held on 

December 7th.  (Photo by Lion Roberta 

Roth.) 

 

Attica Lions Club has some great members. 

Secretary Howard Crawford has been in the 

Club 44 years, Communications Chair Wade  

(Chip) Harrison III Received his 25 year Service 

Chevron, President Ken Fraumann proudly 

displays his 35 year Service Chevron, all 

presented by DG Tom Robbins. Thank you, 

Lions, for your Service.  (Photo by Lion Gail 

Robbins) 

 

District Governor Tom Robbins & 

Lion Gail were made to feel right at 

home at the Royal Center Lions Club. 

It was a pleasure to visit with 

you.  (Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

Zionsville Alpha Leos worked during the 

week to help the Zionsville Food Pantry 

get ready for Thanksgiving. Special Thank 

You to them and their Leo Advisor, Lion 

Jayne Stone.   (Photo by Lion Gail 

Robbins) 
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Spencer Lions Club did vision screening in the 

kindergarten& elementary students of 4 schools and 

the middle school of Owen County November 4 & 5.   

The Monday crew included:  PDG Jim Query (front), 

Lion Doris Hammond, Lion Sandra Miller, Lion 

Charlotte Query and Lion Linda Davis.  PDG Ray 

Collins (back) directed the process and kept the 

group in line!  (Photo Provided by Lion Charlotte 

Query) 

Spencer Lions had help with November 5 

vision screening.  Front:  CS Charlotte 

Query & PDG Jim Query.  Back:  PDG Ray 

Collins (Riley), Lion Opal Miller, Lion Doris 

Hammond, Lion Marvin Mericle (Prairie 

Creek) and Zone Chair Larry Ridge (Prairie 

Creek).  791 students were tested.  Thanks 

for the help, fellowship and fun!  (Photo 

provided by Lion Charlotte Query) 
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                             Share your club’s activities and pictures with District C. 

For inclusion in the District C newsletter contact: 

Charlotte Query 

jequery@bluemarble.net 

 

For articles/pictures for The Hoosier Lion contact: 

Gail Robbins 

gail45robbins@gmail.com 
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